
Principalôs Message,  Mr. Cowder  
 I want to thank everyone for helping make the opening of school very successful! We had our school pep rally on Friday, 
September 7th where all new staff were introduced and we kicked off our One School, One Book Program. Our students were 
able to see what a great place BIS is and learn more about our PBIS program! I sincerely hope that your child is enjoying read-
ing Fish in a Tree! I personally have enjoyed reading the book along with our students and find there to be many great 
ñteachable momentsò in the book! Please use it as an opportunity to continue that discussion as a family.   
 Our first PTO/Conference Night will be on Wednesday, October 10th at 5:00 p.m. This is a great opportunity for you to 
discuss your childôs progress with the individual teachers that are working with your student. If you have not obtained Pow-
erSchool parent access, I would highly encourage you to do so. It enables you to keep a close eye on your childôs grades and 
progress in class.   
 Next, our first school dance of this year will be October 12th from 6 to 8 p.m. Our dances are intended to be a positive 
reward for our student body through our PBIS program. In order to be invited to attend the dance, students must not have any 
office referrals, no unexcused absences and three or less tardies to school.  Another important date to add to your calendar is 
our Lifetouch picture day. Fall pictures have been scheduled at BIS on October 30th.   
 Iôd like to remind you that all students must ride their own bus home unless we have a note or an emergency arises. Also, 
please remember, we will not pull students off a bus after 2:30 p.m. All calls for pick up must be made before 2:00 p.m. so we are 
able to put your childôs name on the pick-up list. Lastly, please remember our school doors open at 7:15 a.m. for students. We 
cannot have students in the building prior to this time.   
 As the weather begins to turn cooler, please be sure to dress your child appropriately. We cannot allow students to go 
outside for recess if we feel they are not dressed for the weather.   
 Thank you for your continued support of Berlin Intermediate School!  

309 FRANKLIN AVENUE . BERLIN . MARYLAND 21811  
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October Dates to Remember  

 Date   Event   Time  

October 1-2 
SHAD LANDING 

(Coates, Senter, Thompson, Vit) 
8:45 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

October 3-4 
SHAD LANDING 

(Cropper, T. Lloyd, Merritt, Straight) 
8:45 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

October 5 
SHAD LANDING 

(Fairman, Lipka, S. Lloyd, Miller) 
8:45 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

October 10 PTO MEETING/PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCE 5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

October 12 MID-TERMS ISSUED   

October 12 SCHOOL DANCE 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

October 18 HALF DAY FOR STUDENTS Noon Dismissal 

October 19 SCHOOL CLOSED   

October 23-25 
OCEAN PINES POOL 
(Harris/Raffelt) 

11:45 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

October 29 
OCEAN CITY PERFORMING ARTS 

(6th GradeðConvention Center) 
 9:15 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 

October 30 PICTURE DAY   

October 30 - 
 November 1 

OCEAN PINES POOL 
(Lovell/Paul) 

11:45 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

TESTING DATES  

WINDOW  GRADE(S)  ASSESSMENT  

3/11ð3/29 5 MISA STATE SCIENCE 

4/8ð4/17 4, 6 MCAP/PARCC 

4/23ð5/3 5 MCAP/PARCC 



PREPARE  

FOR  

SUCCESS!   

 
Parents, please consider visiting 
www.parcc-assessments.org.  Here 
you will find the Parentsô Guide to 
PARCC Testing and be able to see 
what skills are tested, understand 
your childôs scores, and get ideas 
for how you can help at home.  
 
Another great site is: 
www.understandthescore.org where 
you will find helpful information 
about score reports and how to 
read them. Top resources for par-
ents are also included. 
 
As always, if we can be of further 
assistance to any of you, feel free to 
call the school and ask for the 
School Testing Coordinator, Pam 
Massey 410 -632 -5333.  
 

CHANGE    

OF  

ADDRESS?  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The 

State of Maryland requires that all 
students have a current proof of 
residency on file.  If you have 
moved, please make sure the office 
has proof of residency.  The follow-
ing will be accepted:  Current prop-
erty tax bill, current rental lease or 
deed, current utility bill with name 
and service address (electric, gas, 
etc.). 
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Please consider enrolling in the Free and Reduced Meals Program. The 
program is designed to assist families in ensuring that your child re-
ceives a well-balanced meal at school at a reduced or free of cost charge. 
If you are already enrolled in the program, please recognize that the 
2017/18 applications will expire and we need to receive your new appli-
cation prior to October 12th. To encourage eligible families, we have 
provided the following online registration instructions:   
Use the link below https://www.myschoolapps.com   

¶ Where it says ñFind Your School District: input (21811) and Hit/
Select Search   

¶ Press/Hit ñSELECT DISTRICT & CONTINUEò   

¶ Scroll to the bottom of the page and Hit/Select ñBEGIN APPLICA-
TION PROCESSò   

¶ Check ñI have read and agree to the above termsò   

¶ Hit/Select ñI AGREE TO THE TERMSò   

¶ Begin the application process  
  
Please note that if you would prefer a paper copy of the application (also 
available in Spanish), contact Dr. Gell at (410) 632-5328 or email him at 
dmgell@worcesterk12.org  

We are very excited to kick off the new school year with a great selection 
of Session 1 BIS and Beyond After School Academy classes. The session 
will run Monday through Thursday until November 29th. Students are 
provided a snack, receive homework and academic help in addition to 
their chosen enrichment activity. Please remember to thank the dedicated 
BIS teachers and volunteers who have chosen to provide your child en-
richment opportunities beyond the regular school day. Remember to fol-
low our Facebook page located on the BIS homepage.  We will have ex-
citing updates and highlight student accomplishments. If you have any 
questions or need assistance please contact Dr. Gell using the following 
email address: dmgell@worcesterk12.org  

Free and reduced  

 meals program  

BIS AND BEYOND AFTER 

SCHOOL ACADEMY  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.myschoolapps.com
mailto:dmgell@worceterk12.org
mailto:dmgell@worcesterk12.org
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Are You Going on  

Vacation?  

 

Please be sure to fill out a Student Trip 
Approval Request Form if you are plan-
ning to be out of town.  This form needs to 
be filled out at least 10 days prior to your 
trip.  After the form is filled out by the 
parent, students must get all their teach-
ers to sign it.  Once the form is complete, 
please turn it in to the office for the Prin-
cipal's signature.  Under the policy of the 
Board of Education, a maximum of 5 
school days will be excused for family 
trips during any one school year.  If you 
need a Student Trip Approval Request 
Form, they are available on the table in 
the main hallway, in the office and on our 
website. 
 

School  

Messenger  
 
SchoolMessenger is an automated notifi-
cation system that informs parents and 
guardians of important messages such as 
fog delays, early dismissals, school clos-
ings and other emergencies.  Messages 
are shared via phone and text messages, 
and may be sent as early as 5:15 a.m., but 
no later than 9:00 p.m. 
 
The SchoolMessenger system will call up 
to four designated telephone numbers per 
household. 
 
If you would like to receive text messages, 
you must opt-in.  Text any one of the fol-
lowing words (subscribe, option, yes) to 
the number 68453.  You should receive 
the following message:  You are regis-
tered to receive approx. 3 msgs/mo. Txt 
STOP to quit, HELP to help.  
 

Emergency  

Closing  

Procedures  
 

¶ Call the hotline at 410-632-5399  
       extension 6600. 
¶ Visit our website at 
www.worcesterk12.org 

  

 
  
  
  

Los Padres del estudiantes de ingl®s/Parents of English learners  
  
Atenci·n: áSe Habla Espa¶ol! We Speak Spanish!   

Con solo un click Usted puede ver esta p§gina en espa¶ol!꜡  Si Usted hace click ah², 
nuestra p§gina cambiar§ en espa¶ol.꜡Si tu haces un click a este 
link automaticamente ver§s 
la p§gina en espa¶ol. Ahora todos las p§ginas estar§n en espa¶ol. Ole!   

Attention: áSe Habla Espa¶ol! We Speak Spanish!  

With one click you can view our entire website in Spanish! Click on the language 
drop down button at top left area of the website and then choose Spanish.  If you 
click on this link it will automatically transform our website into Spanish. Once it is 
in Spanish, any link you click from there will also be in Spanish.꜡ Ole!  

Para las Familias  
colorincolorado.org  

En su calidad de padre, usted dispone de muchas maneras para poder ayudar a su 
hijo a triunfar cada d²a.  

Los siguientes recursos dirigidos a padres biling¿es le ofrecen consejos para ayudar 
a su ni¶o a aprender a leer, tener ®xito en la escuela y aprender un nuevo idioma. 
Tambi®n le dan informaci·n sobre el sistema escolar de Estados Unidos y le com-
parten ideas sobre c·mo desarrollar una relaci·n con el maestro y la escuela de su 
hijo.  

Adem§s, usted puede encontrar divertidos consejos y juegos, listas biling¿es, ideas 
para el uso de la biblioteca p¼blica y videos de autores e ilustradores de libros in-
fantiles y m¼sicos que tocan canciones para ni¶os. A continuaci·n los recursos se 
organizan por temas. Por favor vaya a colorincolorado.org para mas informacion. A 
continuaci·n, en la lista de recursos (Resources), haga clic en el icono siguiente:  

Apoyo sustancial provisto por nuestro colaborador fundador, la Federaci·n Ameri-
cana de Maestros, AFL-CIO. Con el apoyo generoso provisto por la Asociaci·n 
Nacional de Educaci·n.  

For the Families  
colorincolorado.org  

As a parent, there are many ways that you can help your child succeed every single 
day! These bilingual parent resources offer tips on helping your child learn to read, 
succeed in school, and learn a new language. They also provide information about 
the U.S. school system and share ideas on how to build a relationship with your 
childôs teacher and school.  

In addition, you can find fun reading tips and games, bilingual booklists, ideas for 
using the public library, and videos of childrenôs authors, illustrators, and musi-
cians. Resources are organized by topic. Please go to colorincolorado.org for more 
information.  Then in the Resources list, click on the following icon:  
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COUNSELORôS CORNER 
Mrs. Bankert 5th Grade  School Counselor 
 Mr. Call 6th Grade,  School Counselor 
4th grade is shared by both counselors  

 
 

 
We want to congratulate our students for being Respectful, Responsible and Ready to Learn and also being chosen 
as  our September ñIt's All About Attitude"ñ Students of the day.  The following students were recognized on the 
morning announcements, sat at the Tiki Hut with their friends at lunch and given a special packet with a letter of 
recognition and money for a snack or drink:   
 
  4th graders:     Jordan Collins & Daniel Gallo 
  5th graders:    Mohammed Rayed Hasan, Connor Mason & Emma Walsh 
  6th graders:    Julia Knerr, Madalynne Loughrey & Kaila Wright 

 
We also want to recognize our first ñIt's All About Attitude"   Student of the Month:  

 
Madalynne Loughrey, 6th grader in Mrs. Bunting's HR 

Given for:  Bringing in all of her forms and money and even bringing in extra for the benefit of the team. 
  Thanks for being a thoughtful team player.   

Given by:  Mrs. Bunting 
 

Madalynne will be treated to a lunch of her choice for herself and a friend.   
 

 

PTO NEWS & INFORMATION 
 

2018-2019 PTO OFFICERS 
 

Jen Andrews - President 
 

  Jessica Lynch - Co-VP   Sarah Slaysman - Treasurer 
  Rena Smith -    Co-VP   Erin Cowder -       Secretary 
 
Please be sure to like our official Berlin Intermediate PTO Facebook page, and not just the 
BIS parentôs group page!  If you have questions or would like more information on volunteer-
ing, please message us through the Facebook page or email us at Bispta1@gmail.com. 

 

BOX TOPS 
Please keep collecting box tops.  Tape 10 to the monthly sheet.  
Homeroom class winners will receive a treat. 
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Physical Education  
Mrs. Johnson, Mr. Stout, Mr. Sanzotti  

 
 The Physical Education Department would like to welcome all the students back to BIS!  We are looking for-
ward to an exciting year filled with individual and team sport activities, along with activities and assessments in 
physical fitness.  We begin our school year with learning about the 5 components of fitness, assessments, and the ac-
tivities that will relate to each component.    

The first sport activities for 6th grade will be field hockey, flag football, and fitness games.  Next, the students 
will learn soccer skills and the game called Mass Soccer.   

Fifth grade students will start the school year with an Adventure Unit that explores team building activities. 
They will then begin an introduction to field hockey and flag football.  Also, they will be learning the major muscles 
of the body and how we stretch and strengthen them.  Next, the students will learn basic soccer skills and participate 
in activities that will reinforce those skills.    

Fourth grade will be learning the importance of cardio-respiratory fitness and the major bones of the 
body.  Please encourage your child to turn off the television and video games and go outside to play!   
Safety Alert!   Students may not wear crocs, Uggs, or dress shoes for class. Injury can result from wearing these 
types of shoes. Any sneaker that ties for ankle support will be just fine.    
 

Healthy Tip!  
Donôt skip breakfast. Studies show that eating a proper breakfast is one of the most positive things you can do if 
you are trying to lose weight. Breakfast skippers tend to gain weight. A balanced breakfast includes fresh fruit or 
fruit juice, a high-fiber breakfast cereal, low-fat milk or yogurt, whole-wheat toast, and a boiled egg.  


